HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

JUNE 17,1985

Councilman James Gossom (due to illiness) was the only Councilman absent when the June 17,1985 Town Council Meeting was opened at 8 p.m. by Mayor Gertrude Bean with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. Minutes of the May 20th and June 4th meetings were read and approved. At the end of May, there was a balance of \$19,186.58 in the General Account and \$834.52 in Revenue Sharing as reported by the Treasurer.

IN ITEMS OF BUSINESS:
#Councilman Richard Bird made a motion that the Town of Haymarket stay
with their exsisting Business Tax rather than to go with a County-Wide
Tax administered by the County, the revenues from which would be shared
with the Town, this was seconded by Councilman Melton and unanimously
approved.

#Nanako Dunning received a business license to operate a Drapery Fabri-cation Business in her home at 14740 Jordan Lane. Councilwoman Terri Free-born made the motion, seconded by Richard Bird and approved.

#Richard Bird made a motion that Police Chief Donn Fasick be given a two week paid vacation, from July 1-15. In a roll call vote, Bird, Crouch and Freeborn voted yes, Mr. Melton, no and William Utz abstained from voting. Therefore the paid vacation for Fasick was granted.

Mr. Melton made a motion that shades and draperies be purchased for the windows downstairs in Town Hall, Councilman Utz seconded it and it was unanimously approved.

#Mayor Bean read a letter from Mr. Smith mailed after the May meeting, it stated that the recent check Haymarket received for \$8,602.50 for sewer taps is correct.

#She also mentioned that the Gainesville School is seeking old pictures, experiences anyone can share, Alumni, etc. for their 50th Anniversary to be celebrated on Oct. 5,1985.

Mrs Bean said she is getting complaints about mini bikes in Town with no mufflers and Councilman Bird said that the Town Police and County Police are watching them and warnings are being given.

#Councilman Melton asked if the Town should be getting a Gasoline refund tax? Councilman Bird is going to check on it. Mr. Melton also asked if the trucks housed in Town needed Town tags and Bird replied that most of them ha have town tags. Mr. Smith mentioned if the owners of the trucks haven't paid Personal Property Taxes elese Where, they can be required to pay them to the Town. They must provide proof to the Town Clerk that these taxes have been paid before purchase of tags.

OTHER QUESTIONS ASKED AT JUNE MEETING.

Gouncilman Utz asked if anyone from Council was working with Donn $^{\rm F}$ asick and Mr. Bird replied that he is.

Councilman Crouch wanted to know if Yard Sales held in Town almost every week were permissable? Mr. Smith replied when they do it as a business, a sales tax can be charged.

#Mr. Wrye asked if the Vegetable Stand in Town had a business license. The answer was no but it will be checked on.

#Councilwoman Freeborn asked if the Town had applicaations for Business Licenses and the Mayor informed her they didn't but should have.

The Council decided to hod a Work Session on June 24, 7 p.m. to go over the Ordinances.

With no further business the June Meeting adjourned at 8;50 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR